
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

April 12, 2021 
 
 Scott Fuller, M.S., DABR 
 Radiation Safety Officer 
 St. Luke’s Regional Medical Center 
 190 E Bannock St 
 Boise, ID 83712 
 
SUBJECT: WITHDRAWAL OF LICENSE AMENDMENT LICENSE NO. 11-27312-01 

 
Dear Mr. Fuller: 
 
This concerns the subject request for an amendment to your material license in accordance with your 
letter dated January 13, 2021, to add Weston Caywood, M.D. and Jason Chesley, M.D., as 
authorized users. You informed us that you will require additional time to obtain copies of  Board 
Certifications and the complete documentation of the training and supervised work experience, as 
described in 10 CFR 35.190, Training for uptake, dilution, and excretion studies; and 35.290, Training 
for imaging and localization studies to support your request. For your convenience, I have included 
the authorized users weblink contained in the Medical Uses Licensee toolkit for reference: 
https://www.nrc.gov/materials/miau/med-use-toolkit/auth-individuals.html#user.  You requested to 
withdraw your request for the amendment in letter dated April 12, 2021. You can contact this office at 
Latischa.Hanson@nrc.gov if you have any questions about this letter. 

 
In accordance with 10 CFR 2.390 of the NRC’s “Rules of Practice,” a copy of this letter will be 
available electronically for public inspection in the NRC Public Document Room or from the NRC’s 
document system (ADAMS). ADAMS is accessible from the NRC Web site at 
http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html. 

 
Thank you for your cooperation. 

 
                                                                                  Sincerely, 
 
                                         /RA/ 
                                                                                   Latischa M. Hanson, M.Sc., Health Physicist 
                                                                                   Materials Licensing and Decommissioning Branch 
Docket:  030-32196 
License: 11-27312-01 
Control:  624257 
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